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Auxiliary Members, 
What a way to start off the New Year with snow blizzards, rain, 
floods, and the weather will continue to wreak havoc 
throughout the country. Be safe when traveling and please 
make sure that you have all the essentials necessary if you have 
car trouble or any other situation that may arise while traveling. 
 

We are once again very busy with the start of Mid-Year 
ŎƻƴǾŜƴǘƛƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎǎΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ŀǘǘŜƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ǊŜƎƛƻƴΩǎ aƛŘ-Year please try 
as most of the Regional Presidents are planning workshops.  Let your voice be 
heard at these meetings. 
 

It is with great sadness that I report that the MSA, Patricia Boudreaux has 
informed the Auxiliary that due to health reasons she will not be renewing her 
agreement. This will leave a void as Pat has done an outstanding job over the 
years many tireless days and nights as she has kept our membership data in 
accordance with her job description. Please know that Pat will still be working 
just as hard in the coming months during a transition period. Thanks Pat for 
everything you have done for the Auxiliary. 
 

For those wishing to send in a resume for the position of Membership Services 
Administrator refer to Standing Rule 18 (a) through Standing Rule 18 (f).  
Resumes for the Membership Service Administrator are to be sent to the 
National Executive Secretary with a copy to the National President. The 
deadline for submission will be 31 March 2017. 
 

We were notified prior to the National Convention that the recorder Karen 
McConnell would not be returning this year. We are in the process of sending 
out the posting for this position so if you would like to send in a bid for this 
position please do so as soon as possible. You should consider the following 
when submitting a bid on these prescribed duties: Pre-Board, Post Board, and 
all meetings during the convention, transcription of all minutes. 
 

We are also looking for a National Financial Secretary for the upcoming three 
years. This is NFS Christina last year so we need to have a resolution for this 
position and you may contact NES Lauren Wynn for a copy of the manual to 
reference this position. 
 

I spoke to a member the other day and she stated that the Triangle is boring. 
What can we do to improve it?  We have discussed this and will be sending out 
a survey to all the Units and everyone receiving the Triangle to see how many 
will be willing to OPT out of receiving the Triangle by mail. We now have the 
capability to post the Triangle online prior to everyone receiving it in the mail. It 
is also the full version in color. I think that we are moving forward with a new 
innovative version of the Triangle that will add to our newsletter. It is very 

From the Desk of the National President  



costly when we start putting out the Triangle with 12-14 pages and this would be a great way to save money for the 
Auxiliary. Those will say some members do not have a computer and rest assured that you will continue to receive the 
Triangle by mail. Something to think about. 
 

I ask that members continue to submit news articles of members for the Triangle. I would also like to acknowledge the 
VAVS program once again. I just received another letter from Rozena McVey that she is still working on establishing 
ƻǳǊ ŀŎŎǊŜŘƛǘŀǘƛƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ±!±Ωǎ tǊƻƎǊŀƳΦ hƴŜ ¦ƴƛǘ ŀǘ ŀ ǘƛƳŜ ǎƻ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ¦ƴƛǘ ƛǎ ŀŎǘƛǾŜƭȅ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊƛƴƎ ŀǘ ŀ ±! 
Medical Center please contact Rozena at rozenam@aol.com for further information. 
 

Our condolences to our members in the loss of their loved ones. May you find peace. If you or a family member has 

been ill or lost a loved one, please accept our best wishes and condolences. Celebrating a Birthday ς Happy Birthday! 

Wedding Anniversary ς /ƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǘƛƻƴǎΗ ¢ƻ !ƭƭ ά.Ŝǎǘ ²ƛǎƘŜǎέ ŦƻǊ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜŘ ƎƻƻŘ ƘŜŀƭǘƘΦ 

I remain in  

Loyalty, Protection, and Service, 

Helen A. Courneya 

National President 

bŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ ¢ǊŀǾŜƭ {ŎƘŜŘǳƭŜ 

February: FRA Headquarters & National Convention Site 

In Loving Memory  
We pay tribute to our departed members 

Karen Harper 
PRPSE 

Ernestine Evans 
PRPSW 

Helen S. DeVries 
Unit 53 

 Hilda Nagel 
Unit 162 

 

RALPH SCHMIDT 
FRA PNP 

άw95έ a!¦w!¢I 
FRA PRPWC  

Robert Miller 
FRA PRPWC 

Evelyn Ann Neubauer, 97, died peacefully Saturday, December 10, 2016 
with her family by her side. Evelyn was the last remaining charter 
member of Hawkeye Unit 216.  Evelyn was a faithful Navy wife and 
mother of nine, as well as a dedicated volunteer for many 
organizations. Our thoughts are with the family at this difficult time. 

Bertha J. Walz , 97, went to be with the Lord on Dec. 29, 2016, just 
5 days short of her 98th birthday. Bertha was the Past Regional 
President of the North East Region and is remembered fondly by 
all who knew her. May her memory be a blessing. 



Donations  
The kindness of our members and their families continue to fund the programs and work of our 
Auxiliary. Our sincere thanks to the following individuals and groups for their generosity during the 
month of December: 

bŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ {ŎƘƻƭŀǊǎƘƛǇ 
Unit 40 

 

bŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ tǊƻƧŜŎǘ 
LAFRA West Coast Region- In Memory of Jan Carlson PRPWC and Carolyn Combs PNP 

Unit 296 - In Memory of Jan Carlson PRPWC 
Unit 91 in lieu of Christmas Cards 
Unit 46 - Pearl Harbor - Honolulu 

PRPNW Laura Hood  in memory FRA PRPNW Frank Hood 
Branch 46 - Pearl Harbor - Honolulu 

Helen Courneya in memory of Brother Nick Talamante 
 

Welfare 
Unit 296 memory of  Jan Carlson, B. Hiatt, M. Hamill 

 

Undesignated 
MA Tattersall 

The Ladies Auxiliary of the Fleet Reserve Association is seeking a seasoned transcriptionist for a National 
Convention Recorder, September 18-24th , 2017 in Hunt Valley MD. 
 

The transcriptionist must be able to transcribe the convention minutes with no omissions, deletions or 
alterations, except as directed by the delegates assembled at the convention. The minutes shall conform  to 
{ŜŎǘƛƻƴ слпόŜύ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ [!Cw! /ϧ.[ΩǎΦ ¢ƘŜ ǊŜŎƻǊŘŜǊ ǿƛƭƭ ŀǘǘŜƴŘ ŀƭƭ ōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ [!Cw! /ƻƴǾŜƴǘƛƻƴΦ 
Provide 1 double spaced transcript to the  Jr. Past National President and once minutes are approved provide 2 
final condensed copies  to the Jr. Past National President, who will forward one copy to the National  Executive 
Secretary for publishing. The recorder will receive a negotiated payment per page of transcription commensurate 
with experience. Transcriber must provide his/her own transcribing equipment. 
 

Travel to the convention site, and hotel expenses during the National Convention, September 18-24th 2017 in 
Hunt Valley, MD not to exceed per diem rates for Hunt Valley, MD as published by the GSA. 
Preference will be given to members of the Ladies Auxiliary of the Fleet Reserve Association, and those eligible 
for membership. 
 

Applicant needs to have the ability to listen, understand and simultaneously type accurately. 
Closing date: Open until filled 
Resumes should be sent to: 
 

Christina Murray 
LAFRA 
National Financial Secretary 
512 Hyde Park Rd 
Norfolk VA 23503 

Transcriptionist Needed  



2017 - 2018 





 Greetings to all Auxiliary members!  I hope all of you had a blessed and peaceful 
Holiday season.  I wish for you many blessings throughout this year.  And if life happens 
to throw you any curveballs, I hope for you the strength and courage to persevere.   
 I am ever so grateful to be serving as the Regional President of the North Central 
wŜƎƛƻƴ ǘƘƛǎ ŀǎǎƻŎƛŀǘƛƻƴ ȅŜŀǊΦ  L ŀƳ ǾŜǊȅ ǇǊƻǳŘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǊŜƎƛƻƴΩǎ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ƘŀǊŘ 
work they do in representing the Auxiliary and what it stands for.  We have lost a few 
units along the way, and this sort of thing happens in all organizations of our type from 
time to time.  While we strive to build membership, we also appreciate and recognize the 
efforts of the remaining units in good standing. 
 Monetary donations have been made by North Central units to many deserving 
ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘΣ ¢ƻȅǎ ŦƻǊ ¢ƻǘǎΣ ǘƘŜ ±C²Σ {ǘΦ WǳŘŜΩǎΣ 
Miseracordia (Down Syndrome), HELP, hospices, etc.  Volunteer work has also been provided to nursing homes, 
±! ƘƻǎǇƛǘŀƭǎΣ ƘƻƳŜƭŜǎǎ ǎƘŜƭǘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƘƻƳŜǎΦ  ¢ƘŜ ƎƻƻŘ ŘŜŜŘǎ ƪŜŜǇ ŦƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘƛŜǎΦ 
 ¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ aƛŘȅŜŀǊ /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜΣ ƘƻǎǘŜŘ ōȅ .ǊŀƴŎƘ молΣ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŜƭŘ aŀǊŎƘ нт-29 at The Seasons Lodge in 
Nashville, Indiana, 800-365-7327.  Room rates are $79.00 standard and $89.00 deluxe, with a 12% room tax 
added.   
 Regional Convention 2017, hosted by Branch and Unit 161, will be held in Excelsior Springs, Missouri, 
from July 30 to August 1 at The Elms Hotel and Spa. Room rates will be $89.00 plus tax.   More information will 
be forthcoming. On behalf of the North Central Region, I invite you all to the Midyear and Regional meetings and 
I look forward to seeing many of you at Pilgrimage.  God bless! 
 
In Loyalty, Protection & Service, 
Teresa Norton RPNC 

North Central Region  

West Coast Region  
LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ƴƻǘ ǘŀƪŜƴ ǘƘŜ ǝƳŜ ǘƻ ǊŜŀŘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ [! Cw! /ƻƴǎǝǘǳǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ .ȅƭŀǿǎΣ ǇŜǊƘŀǇǎ ƴƻǿ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ǝƳŜ ǘƻ 
ǘŀƪŜ ŀ ƭƻƻƪΦ  hōǾƛƻǳǎƭȅΣ ǘƘŜ [! Cw! ά/ ŀƴŘ .[έ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƴƻǘ ōŜ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊŜŘ ƭƛƎƘǘ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ŀǎ ŀ ƴƻǾŜƭ ƻǊ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜ ōƻƻƪΣ 
ōǳǘ ŎƻǳƭŘ ǇŜǊƘŀǇǎ ōŜ ŘƛǾƛŘŜŘ ƛƴǘƻ ŎŜǊǘŀƛƴ ǎŜŎǝƻƴǎΣ ƻǊ ƻŎŎŀǎƛƻƴŀƭƭȅ ŀ ǇŀƎŜ ƻǊ ǘǿƻ ƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ŘŜǇŜƴŘƛƴƎ ƻƴ ȅƻǳǊ 
ǇǊŜŦŜǊŜƴŎŜΦ   

bŜǿ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǿƘƻ ŀǎǇƛǊŜ ǘƻ ǎŜǊǾŜ ŀǎ ŀƴ ƻŶŎŜǊ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ¦ƴƛǘ ƭŜǾŜƭ ƻǊ ƘƛƎƘŜǊ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜƴŜŬǘ ƎǊŜŀǘƭȅ ōȅ ŀ ǊŜŀŘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ 
ƻŦ ǘƘŜ [! Cw! ά/ ŀƴŘ .[έ ōŜŎƻƳƛƴƎ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŀǊ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊŀǝƻƴΩǎ ƻǇŜǊŀǝƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻŎŜŘǳǊŜǎΦ  ¢ƘƻǎŜ ƻŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƘƻ 
ŀǊŜ ǿŜƭƭ ǎŜŀǎƻƴŜŘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŎƻǳƭŘ ŀƭǎƻ ōŜƴŜŬǘ ŦǊƻƳ ŀ ƳƻǊŜ ŎƻƳǇǊŜƘŜƴǎƛǾŜ ǊŜŀŘ ǘƻ ǎǘǊŜƴƎǘƘŜƴΣ ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜΣ 
ǎǘǊŜŀƳƭƛƴŜΣ ŀƴŘ ǳǇŘŀǘŜ ƎƻǾŜǊƴŀƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻŎŜŘǳǊŜǎ ŜŶŎƛŜƴǘƭȅΦ   

{ƘƻǳƭŘ ȅƻǳ ƴƻǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀŎŎŜǎǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ [! Cw! /ƻƴǎǝǘǳǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ .ȅƭŀǿǎΣ ȅƻǳǊ ǳƴƛǘ ǎŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅ Ŏŀƴ ƻǊŘŜǊ ȅƻǳǊ ƻǿƴ 
ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ ŎƻǇȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ [! Cw! /ƻƴǎǝǘǳǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ .ȅƭŀǿǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŎƻǾŜǊ ŦƻǊ ŀ ƴƻƳƛƴŀƭ ŎƻǎǘΦ ¢ƘŜ /ƻƴǎǝǘǳǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ .ȅƭŀǿǎ 
ŀǊŜ ŀƭǎƻ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǿŜō ǎƛǘŜ ǿƘƛŎƘ Ƴŀȅ ōŜ Řƻǿƴ ƭƻŀŘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘǿƻ ŘƛũŜǊŜƴǘ ǎƛȊŜǎΦ   

¢ƘŜ ²Ŝǎǘ /ƻŀǎǘ wŜƎƛƻƴŀƭ aƛŘ-¸ŜŀǊ /ƻƴǾŜƴǝƻƴ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘƻǎǘŜŘ ōȅ .ǊŀƴŎƘ ŀƴŘ ¦ƴƛǘ нтп ŀǘ .ƻƻƳǘƻǿƴ ƛƴ ±ŜǊŘƛΣ 
bŜǾŀŘŀ όƴŜŀǊ wŜƴƻύ aŀǊŎƘ но-нрΣ нлмтΦ  !ƭƭ Cw!κ[! Cw! ¦ƴƛǘǎ ƻǳǘǎƛŘŜ ǘƘŜ ²Ŝǎǘ /ƻŀǎǘ wŜƎƛƻƴ ŀǊŜ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ 
ƛƴǾƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ŀǧŜƴŘ ǘƘƛǎ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ Ŧǳƴ ŀƴŘ ŜȄŎƛǝƴƎ ŜǾŜƴǘΦ   

tƭŜŀǎŜ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƻ ƪŜŜǇ ǘƘƻǎŜ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀǝƻƴǎ ƻƴ ȅƻǳ ŀƭǿŀȅǎΦ  ²Ŝ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ǿƻǊƪ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ōǳƛƭŘ ǳǇ 
ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇΗ 

Lƴ [ƻȅŀƭǘȅΣ tǊƻǘŜŎǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜΣ 
YŜƭƭȅ aΦ tŜƴŀ 
Regional President West Coast  




